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A Message from our Superintendent 
 
Dear Parents and Students, 

The holiday season is the time of year we all take time to pause and count the numerous blessings in 
our lives. As we conclude our second term on December 15 and break for the Christmas holiday, I 
want to take a moment to express my heartfelt gratitude to all who help make HCA a great place to 
teach, learn and work. We are a community with many gifts and talents, which we share daily with 
one another and most important, our students.  
 
I am also grateful to our school board, teachers, and staff. You help make profound, positive and 
lasting differences in the lives of students, who will remember you with great fondness, respect and 
gratitude, long after they have grown and moved on. 

Parents, of course, are such a critical part of all we hope to accomplish on behalf of our HCA students.  
I am grateful to you for masterfully doing what I know firsthand is the hardest, most rewarding and 
joyous job of all. Thank you for entrusting us with your most precious gift. 

Finally, I am grateful to our talented, creative, inquisitive, and resilient students. Often they make us 
laugh, sometimes they make us cry, but always they make us think.  Most of all, they make us better. 

I wish you all the very best this Christmas, throughout the holidays and always. 

In Him, 

Dr. Anthony S. Bryan 
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December in Athletics 
 

The winter sports season is upon us. With football advancing to the FCAPPS State Playoffs, the 
ÂÏÙÓȭ ÖÁÒÓÉÔÙ ÂÁÓËÅÔÂÁÌÌ ÔÅÁÍ΄Ó ÓÅÁÓÏÎ ÈÁÓ ÍÏÖÅÄ ÂÁÃË, so stay tuned to the schedule changes. 
The varsity and middle school soccer season is kicking off.  Varsity Coach, Jeremy Crawford is 
excited to see how his young team will compete. Coach Amy Opat is back for a second season as 
the middle school coach and has plenty of enthusiastic players to fill out the roster!  

The Varsity Girls Basketball Team began defending their back-to-back District Championships 
with a game on Wednesday, November 28th, with a home contest versus Genesis Prep. The 
varsity girls have compiled an impressive 40-8 win/loss record while winning the two district 
championships. The Middle School GÉÒÌÓȭ Basketball Team welcomes a new skipper. Varsity 
Assistant Coach Scott Dedmon takes on the new title of Middle School Girls Basketball Coach. 
Coach Dedmon inherits a young team, but is excited about leading the young ladies this season.  

Finally, HCA welcomes winter cheerleading back as the girls will be set to cheer on the winter 
sports programs! Coaches Jennifer Higgins, Kiona Crawford, and Rachel Swann have done a 
tremendous job with the cheerleaders. GO LIONS! 
 

                     

First Varsity Soccer Game, Thursday, November 17th - WIN for HCA LIONS! 

 
Recognition of one of our HCA Girls Varsity Volleyball Players:  Hannah Gunn 

Unfortunately, one of our staple volleyball players over the last few years was robbed of her 
senior year due to a knee injury. Hannah Gunn has been a vital part of the HCA volleyball 
ÐÒÏÇÒÁÍ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÌÁÓÔ ÓÉØ ÓÅÁÓÏÎÓȢ (ÁÎÎÁÈ ×ÁÓ ÔÈÅ ÔÅÁÍȭÓ ÓÅÔÔÅÒ ÁÎÄ ×ÁÓ Óorely missed after the 
injury. Coach Tannoia will always remember Hannah for her smile and kind words - even as she 
was stealing Coach's coffee! Hannah is also known as Hannah Banana and Ollie the Octopus.  She 
will always be around cheering on her team - even after she graduates. Hannah will always be a 
Lady Lion! We will miss you Hannah. 
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Elementary News   
 

We are off to a great start with the first nine weeks behind us.  As we step into the second 
quarter, we hear the echo of multiplication facts drifting down the hall and phonics charts 
flowing from third grade. Bulletin boards are starting to shine with the holidays coming up.  

The parent teacher conference night went really well. Those who stayed for the movie 
enjoyed that time as well. If you missed out on a conference time, no need to worry, 
conferences can be scheduled at any time.  

We have had many activities happening all around the campus. Here are a few of the 
Elementary highlights: 

Grandparents Day 
We held Grandparents Day on Friday, November 3, 2017.  What a wonderful turnout!  

Thank you for sharing the day with your grandchildren. 

                             Ms. Collins, 5th Grade Science Class dissected Owl Pellets with their Grandparents 

                
 
                                'ÕÅÓÔ 3ÐÅÁËÅÒÓȟ -ÓȢ 4ÈÏÍÁÓȭ  Ϋth Grade History Class 
 

    

)Î -ÓȢ 4ÈÏÍÁÓȭ Ϋth grade History class; we had 
guest speakers Ms. Ann Brown and Ms.  Susan 
Gundersen present from the organization called 
$!2 ×ÈÉÃÈ ÓÔÁÎÄÓ ÆÏÒ Ȱ$ÁÕÇÈÔÅÒÓ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ !ÍÅÒÉÃÁÎ 
2ÅÖÏÌÕÔÉÏÎȢȱ  $!2 ÉÓ Á ×ÏÍÅÎȭÓ ÓÅÒÖÉÃÅ 
organization dedicated to promoting historic 
preservation, education, patriotism and honoring 
the patriots of the Revolutionary War. The 
speakers told stories of the Revolutionary War and 
explained details about the United States 
Constitution.  Students were given student copies 
of the Constitution.  Also, Ms. Brown spoke about 
family history and genealogy.   What a great 
learning experience for our 5th graders! 
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Elementary News (cont)

Exciting Experiments 

Ms. Collins, 5th Grade Science class worked on a Pumpkin Lab. Students had to discover what 
solution will preserve the pumpkin the longest? Would it be hair spray, Lysol or dish soap? 
Students observed their pumpkins for ten days and recorded their observations. The winner was 
hair spray. It preserved the pumpkin the longest. So, next year when you carve your pumpkins 
spray some hair spray on the inside for a longer lasting pumpkin. 
 

 

 
                                                               Preschool Thanksgiving Program 
Our Pre-K3 and Pre-+Ϊ ÃÌÁÓÓÅÓ ÐÅÒÆÏÒÍÅÄ Á ×ÏÎÄÅÒÆÕÌÌÙ ÐÕÔ ÔÏÇÅÔÈÅÒ ÐÒÏÇÒÁÍ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȭÓ 
parents and grandparents on Friday, November 17, 2017.  What a wonderful blessing to see 
these children perform. Thank you to our teachersȭ for working so hard with our HCA children. 

             

 

UPDATES:   
 
Elementary Canned Food Drive 

Wow! Kindergarten's goal was 250 cans for the Canned Food drive, and we exceeded it! We 
collected 329 food items, a bag of toys and a bag of clothing! We hope this will bless many 
families in the local area! Thank you for your help and support with this food drive.  Let's collect 
even more this spring! 
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Operation Christmas Child 
Each year HCA participates in Samaritan's Purse Operation Christmas Child. This 
year HCA was able to collect 45 shoeboxes for children from underprivileged 
countries. Thank you to all who participated this year. 
 

Secondary News 

Here are some highlights that have happened this past month in Secondary.  
 

On Wednesday, November 8, 2017, the English I, 9th Grade 
class attended a play at The Tampa Bay Performing Arts 
Center. They saw five stories based on short stories read in 
class. After the play, the students enjoyed lunch at Citrus 
Park Mall. 

 

 

6th Grade Erosion and Deposition Experiment:  -ÓȢ *ÁÃËÓÏÎȭÓ 3ÃÉÅÎÃÅ ÃÌÁÓÓÅÓ ÈÁÖÅ ÂÅÅÎ 
studying the weathering process of rocks and sediment formation. For this project, the class 
revisited erosion and deposition. The sand activity was used to observe actual erosion and 
deposition taking place. The students were instructed to build land formations, such as 
mountains, valleys, and/or volcanoes.  In one class, we assimilated the affects of wind being 
blown on all sides. In both classes, we used water and holes in cups to demonstrate rain. What 
was noticed is that even small amounts of wind made the structures weather and sand would 
blow away. When it rained, the structures collapsed, some in the form of a landslide, and new 
formations were seen from newly deposited sediments. In addition, the students also noticed 
that certain land features, like high mountains, or trees acted as a barrier and protected the 
formations behind them from eroding. We had an exciting day in science.   Ms. Jackson would 
like to thank the parents and students who brought supplies so that they could do the hands on 
activity.  

Business Office 

Help out our 2018 Senior Class.  They are selling smoked snacks for 
$1.00 each! These make great stocking stuffers, road trip snacks or 
just because. See your senior or front office if you want to purchase 
some to take home. 
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Admissions 

Reenrollment is OPEN on Wednesday, December 6, 2017 for the 2018 ɀ 2019 
school year for preschool through twelfth grade. 

Take advantage of early enrollment on Wednesday, December 6th! 

The first 200 students that reenroll before Monday, January 15, 2018, will receive a free 

Hernando Christian Academy T-ÓÈÉÒÔ ɉÏÎÅ ÐÅÒ ÃÈÉÌÄ ÒÅÅÎÒÏÌÌÉÎÇɊȟ ÁÎÄ ÁÎ (#! άȱ Ø άȱ #ÁÒ -ÁÇÎÅÔ 

(one per family reenrolled).  Additionally, you will only have to pay a $100 deposit per child when 

you are reenrolling.  If you have 3 or more students reenrolling at HCA, the maximum deposit 

will be $300.   Again, to take advantage of these great incentives, you need to be reenrolled by 

Monday, January 15, 2018. 
 

Please follow the steps below to complete the reenrollment process: 

First, the reenrollment process needs to be completed on a computer or tablet. Then, go to  

https://renweb.com, and select Login and click ParentsWeb Login. From there you will need to click your 

ParentsWeb Account. Once you are logged into account, on the left side select Family Information then 

Enrollment/ Reenrollment.  This screen will take you to another tab, which is the Online Enrollment 

Application.  This application MUST be completed and deposits made online. In the packet, please make 

sure the FACTS portion is completed for billing purposes. (If FACTS is not completed, we cannot consider 

your child or children as reenrolled.) Once the packet is complete, just submit it and the process is then 

complete. 

 

Please note: After January 15, 2018 there will be a $300 deposit per child for reenrolling. 
 

New Student Enrollment is OPEN on Wednesday, December 6, 2017 for the  
2018 ɀ 2019 school year for preschool through twelfth grade. 

 
Any new students enrolling into HCA for the first time will need to go through the following 

steps to enroll.  Go to www.hernandochristian.org, and then click the Apply Online button.  

Complete the application.  There is a $75 non-refundable fee.  Once the application is received, 

we will schedule testing for that child in grades K3 ɀ 5th grades only.  If you are registering a 

child in Middle School and High School, we will determine placement based off of past test 

scores and report cards. After this process, we will schedule a family meeting with the principal 

and then finalize the remaining steps that are listed above. For further information or questions, 

please contact Suzie Meyers in Admissions at (352) 796-0616 Opt. 1. 
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Honor Society News 

 

National Honor Society Induction 
By: Payton Meyers, President, NEHS, 6th Grade 

The Hernando Christian Academy National Honor Societies Induction 
Ceremony was held on Wednesday, November 15, 2017. The new 
National Honor Society Inductees had to achieve 3.0 GPA, and had to 
ÓÈÏ× ÌÅÁÄÅÒÓÈÉÐ ÑÕÁÌÉÔÉÅÓȢ 4ÈÅ )ÎÄÕÃÔÅÅÓȭ ÆÁÍÉÌÉÅÓ ×ÅÒÅ ÉÎÖÉÔÅÄ ÔÏ 
attend the ceremony.  

It began with a candle lighting service, which NEHS, NJHS, and NHS officers presented their 
own speeches on the topics of responsibility, citizenship, leadership, scholarship, and academics 
which all of the new inductees had to be able to do. 

After the candle lighting service we had a very special guest speaker, the County Commissioner 
Mr. John Allocco. Mr. Allocco talked about Leadership and how as Christians, it will be hard to 
lead but God will help you through it. Then, all of the National Honor Society presidents called 
the names of the inductees and the advisors presented them with their membership certificates.  
Congratulations to all the new inductees! 

National High School Honor Society (NHS) 
(Grades 10-12) 

Current Officers:  Jaime van der Veken, President; Kaitlyn Turner, VP 
in charge of Service Projects; Joey Whitley, VP in charge of 
Fundraising; Lucy Waterfield, Secretary and Lauren Cantrell, 
Chaplain 

NHS Inductees: 

Nathan Harper, Grace Kanuri, Pam Lertsurang, Elyse Maurette, 

Lili Rivera, Kaitlyn Rollins, Vincent Turner, Madisyn Tyler,  

Nicole Wang, Lily Watcharaplakornkul and Gavin Zhao 

 
National Junior Honor Society (NJHS) 
(Grades 7-9) 

Current Officers: Michaela Courtney, President; Mackenzie Meyers, 
Vice President; Colten Hulgin, Treasurer and Ann Manuel, Secretary 
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Honor Society News (Cont) 
 
NJHS Inductees: 
 Breane Carter, Leatrice Courtney, Michelle Geiger, Nathaniel Gold, Amiah Howard,  
 Courtney Klukowski, Morgan Knott, Jeremiah Lake , Gabrielle Littman, Wade Long,  
 Moyartu Manley, Matthew McDonald, Maleah Morning, Daleerae Mottahedeh, Jayden  
 Oring, Deaven Paterniti, Stasia Smith, Jordan Stradley, Delaney Sullivan, Samuel  
 Thomas, Bruce Wang and Jensen Wilhelm 

 
National Elementary Honor Society (NEHS)  
(Grades 4-6) 
  
Current Officers:  Payton Meyers, President; Sammy McCall, Vice 
President; Josh Feliciano, Treasurer and Brooke Sewell, Secretary  
 
NEHS  Inductees:   

 Valerie Curiale, Colby Flowers, Isabella Garica, Jayden Gavish,  
      Trenton Harvey, Carson Hedick, Haylie Holcomb, Daimean  
 Howard, Tandy Luckey, Azadee Mottahedeh, Lilyanna Norton, 
  Casey Robinson, Isaac Rollins, Jackson Ruppe, Elena Sanchez, 
             Delaney Sheldon, Carmella Stoll, Bailey Stradley, Maren  
 Stradley, Joseph Thomas, Reagan Wilkes, Abigayle Williams and  
 Elisabeth Wissenbach 

 

Elementary 0ÒÉÎÃÉÐÁÌȭÓ ,ÉÓÔ ÁÎÄ (ÏÎÏÒ 2ÏÌÌ 

We would like to congratulate all of our HCA students in Elementary who made the 0ÒÉÎÃÉÐÁÌȭÓ 
List and Honor Roll this past term.  Keep up the great work! 

Elementary 0ÒÉÎÃÉÐÁÌȭÓ List 

1st Grade 
Kyrsten Chaney 
Troy Heald 
Adonis Jones 
Kaden Paine 
Aubriana Rivera 
Levi Scott 

 

 

2nd Grade 
Brody Hedick 
Isaac Leonhart 
Bryant Smith 
Kenna Smith 

4th Grade 
Tandy Luckey 
Azadee Mottahedeh 
Autiyana Ramroop 
Reagan Wilkes 
Elizabeth Wissenbach 

5th Grade 
Tommy Adams 
Peyton Jackson 
Shelby Jones 



LIONS PRIDE      | December 2017 9 

 

 

Elementary Honor Roll 

1st Grade 
Lily Ables 
Lily Adams 
Lizzie Champagne 
Colton Collinsworth 
Grayson Decker 
Jamin Fribley 
Sylus Gonzalez 
Cloey Heald 
Gracyn Lewis 
Faith Linville 
Whit Lott 
Delilah Nessler 
William Thomas 
Cameron Wilcher 
 

3ÅÃÏÎÄÁÒÙ 3ÕÐÅÒÉÎÔÅÎÄÅÎÔȭÓ !×ÁÒÄȟ 0ÒÉÎÃÉÐÁÌȭÓ ,ÉÓÔ and Honor Roll 
 

Congratulations to all of our secondary students who have accomplished making the 
3ÕÐÅÒÉÎÔÅÎÄÅÎÔȭÓ !×ÁÒÄȟ 0ÒÉÎÃÉÐÁÌȭÓ ,ÉÓÔ ÁÎÄ (ÏÎÏÒ 2ÏÌÌ this past term.   What a great 
achievement! 

3ÕÐÅÒÉÎÔÅÎÄÅÎÔȭÓ !×ÁÒÄ  ɉ#ÒÉÔÅÒÉÁȡ !ÌÌ !ȭs in all subjects) 

6th Grade 
Blake Bandy 
Lesleygail Fletcher 
Jackson Ruppe 
Bailey Stradley 

 

 
Secondary 0ÒÉÎÃÉÐÁÌȭÓ ,ÉÓÔ  (Criteria: 4.0 GPA or higher) 
6th Grade 
Emily Crosby 
Josh Feliciano 
Calvin Howard 
Julia Rose Lovett 
Payton Meyers 
Nicolas Verderico 
Abby Williams 

 

 

2nd Grade 
AJ Alvarado 
Sierra Brown 
Holden Fletcher 
Jake Gavish 
Rachel Hendricks 
Elijah Hottel 
Tayvion Howard 
Reese Mckendree 
Addisyn Slocum 
Savanna Thomas 
Taniyah Thompson 

3rd Grade 
Lydia Arnold 
Emi Champagne 
Taylor Colson 
Noah Eckliff 
Ashton Everett 
Tommy Luckey 
Layla Miller 
Victoria Rose 
Acey Ruppe 
Kingston Ruppe 
John Stoll 

4th Grade 
Christopher Cresser 
Valerie Curiale 
Jayden Gavish 
Rowland Lalane 
Josiah Modaff 
Lily Norton 
Zachary Paine 
Delaney Sheldon 
Reagan Sheldon 
Daisha Stiner 
Maren Stradley 
Joseph Thomas 

5th Grade 
Gianni DeJesus-Dove 
Hailey Everett 
Daimean Howard 
Gianna Lalane 
Carmela Stoll 
Kelly Wong 

7th Grade 
Ethan Higgins 
Tim Kaylor 
Wade Long 
Moyartu Manley 
Matthew McDonald 
Jay Owsianiecki 
Jensen Wilhelm 

8th Grade 
Breane Carter 
Colten Hulgin 
Ann Manuel 
Jordan Stradley 

11th Grade 
Lidel Ha 
Grace Kanuri 
Kaitlyn Turner 
 

12th Grade 
Jaime van der Veken 

7th Grade 
Ruby Copeland 
Lucas Currier 
Amiah Howard 
Morgan Knott 
Bradley Kuhn 
Gabrielle Littman 
Earl Rich 

8th Grade 
Michelle Geiger 
Deaven Paterniti 

9th Grade 
Devin Clavijo-Hopper 
Jason Correa 
Zayne Loftin 
Kaylie Mohoney 
Sam or Sammie Mauriello 
Mackenzie Meyers 
Maleah Morning 
Stasia Smith 
Ben Zhang 

10th Grade 
Pam Lertsurang 
Audrey Woods 
Gavin Zhao 

11th Grade 
Alexz Bell 
Lauren Cantrell 
Leah Grant 
Katie Klukowski 
Elyse Maurette 
Lucy Waterfield 
Joey Whitley 
Logan Wilhelm 

Wenxi Alex Zhong 12th Grade 
Josh Cupaiuolo 
Ashley Groeger 
Kayla Hethorn 
Spencer Stadnyk 
Vincent Turner 
Rique Wells-Mottahedeh 
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Honor Roll   (Criteria: 3.0 ɀ 3.9 GPA) 

6th Grade 
Chelsea Brown 
Jasmine Canada 
Mackenzie Harvey 
Carson Hedick 
Haylie Holcomb 
Sammy McCall 
Emma Miles 
Evan Oring 
Gus Rich 
Isaac Rollins 
Jacob Rotton 
Levi Scozzafava 
Brooke Sewell 
Tarell Sherman 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Clinic News 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7th Grade 
Kameron Barnes 
Kevin Bell 
Matthew Biel 
Daniel Braho 
Nate Gold 
Gavin Jorgensen 
Alyssa Lechuga 
Larson Lott 
Navaeh Myers 
Bella Oring 
Jenna Roberts 
Julia Snowden 
Emma Swan 

8th Grade 
Audrey Adams 
Ross Copeland 
Lea Courtney 
Kayla Crosby 
Jake DiStefano 
Justin Feliciano 
Madison Hamilton 
Marian Kenny 
Robby Kirk 
Makayla Miley 
Grayson Moore 
Jayden Oring 
Evan Swan 

9th Grade 
Taylor Bandy 
Joe Bozman 
Josiah Eckerson 
Jenny Ha 
Cameron Herrin 
Kaylee Higgins 
Evan Klukowski 
Sarah Kreamer 
Jeremiah Lake 
Zachary Lechuga 
Hunter Looper 
Brian Martin 
Melody McLeod 
Dalee Mottahedeh 
Jada Norton 
Tajohnique Thompson 
Bruce Wang 
Max Zhang 

10th Grade 
Reilly Costello (Decker) 
CJ Gonzalez 
Nathan Harper 
Faith Hughes 
Kale Knott 
Jai Lovett 
Jelissa Perez 
Lili Rivera 
Kate Rollins 
Rachel Spratt 
Maddie Tyler 
Zhilan Nicole Wang 
Lily Watch Araplakornkul 
Alex Xing 

11th Grade 
Gabe Barker 
Robert Horn 
Deontae Horn 
Lilly Owsianiecki 
Michael Schenck 
Qize Jimmy Song 
Fan Raymond Songming 
Chase Tannoia 
Jack Wade 
Samantha Wiedrick 
Chris Wu 

12th Grade 
Tony Clavijo-Hopper 
Kenzie Davis 
Justin Hansen 
James Hayes 
Emma Hester 
KK Kiekintveld 
Nyema Manley 
Michelle Molyneux 
TatSan Soo 
Caleb Wang 
Jason Xu 
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Champions for Christ 

"ÅÇÉÎÎÉÎÇ ÔÈÉÓ ÔÅÒÍȟ ×Å ÈÁÖÅ ÉÍÐÌÅÍÅÎÔÅÄȟ Ȱ#ÈÁÍÐÉÏÎÓ ÆÏÒ #ÈÒÉÓÔȢȱ  #ÈÁÍÐÉÏÎÓ ÆÏÒ Christ is 
designed to have each student strive for their best each nine weeks.  Here are the details of the 
program. 

Jr. Champions for Christ (Elementary) 
  
Academics    !ÌÌ !ȭÓ ÉÎ ÃÏÒÅ ÓÕÂÊÅÃÔÓ  ɉΧst Grade ɀ 5th Grade) 
 
Leadership   Teacher, specials teachers, coaches recommendations   
    (Consistent Leadership) (3rd ɀ 5th Grade) 
  
    Leadership:   Loyalty, Empathy, Accountability, Determination,  
      Encouragement,  Responsibility, Self-Control, Helpful, Integrity,  
      Prepared 
 
Character  Exhibits the following traits:  CHARACTER (1st ɀ 4th Grade) 
 
    Character:   Caring, Humble, Ambitious, Righteous, Attitude, Cooperative,  
      Trustworthy, Encouraging, Respect 

Service  10 hours of community service (5th Grade) 

Gold medals will be given each 9 weeks in Chapel.   

How are gold medals earned? 
In the category of Academicsȟ Á ÇÏÌÄ ÍÅÄÁÌ ÉÓ ÅÁÒÎÅÄ ÆÏÒ ÁÌÌ !ȭÓ ÉÎ ÅÁÃÈ core subject.  For 
Leadership, you need to earn 30 points in a term.  For Character, students need to earn 15 
points per term. Community Service is earned only for 5th grade.  If a student has completed 10 
hours of community service in the term, you can earn a medal.  Forms for elementary can be 
obtained by teachers and completed by someone in the community they are helping.   

At the end of the year, students in 4th and 5th grade who have earned 5 medals will be taken to 
$ÁÖÅ ÁÎÄ "ÕÓÔÅÒȭÓ ÉÎ Á ÌÉÍÏÕÓÉÎÅȢ  Students in 1st and 2nd grade who have earned 3 medals and 
students in 3rd Grade who have earned 5 medals will be taken to Chuck E. Cheese in the HCA 
Lions bus.  
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Champions for Christ (cont) 

Champions for Christ (Secondary, 6th ɀ 8th Grades) 

Academics    !ÌÌ !ȭÓ ÉÎ ÃÏÒÅ ÓÕÂÊÅÃÔÓ   

Leadership   Teacher, specials teachers, coaches recommendations   
    (Consistent Leadership)  
 
    Leadership:   Loyalty, Empathy, Accountability & Attitude, Determination,  
       Encouragement, Respect, Selfless and Self-Control, Honorable, 
       Integrity and Innovation, Pride in work & Prepared 
 
Service  20 hours of community service  

Gold medals will be given each 9 weeks in Chapel.   

How are gold medals earned? 
In the category of Academics, a gold medal is earned for ÁÌÌ !ȭÓ ÉÎ ÅÁÃÈ ÃÏÒÅ ÓÕÂÊÅÃÔȢ  &ÏÒ 
Leadership, you need to earn 30 points in a term.  For Community Service, a student has to 
complete 20 hours of community service in the term.  Forms for secondary community service can 
be obtained by Ms. Evie Thomas in the Secondary Office and completed by someone in the 
community they are helping.   

At the end of the year, students who ÈÁÖÅ ÅÁÒÎÅÄ Ϋ ÍÅÄÁÌÓ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÔÁËÅÎ ÔÏ $ÁÖÅ ÁÎÄ "ÕÓÔÅÒȭÓ ÉÎ 
a limousine.   
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Clinic News 

 

)Î ÔÈÉÓ ÍÏÎÔÈȭÓ newsletter, I would like to focus on the importance of 
disease prevention and ways that we can implement to help reduce 
the spread of some of the preventable and communicable infections 

   like Strep throat. 

Wash your hands often to prevent the spread of germs that cause Strep throat and other 
infections; cover nose and mouth when coughing or sneezing; do not drink from the same glass, 
eat from the same plate, or share utensils with someone who is sick. Keep your child at home if 
they have a fever (temperature of over 100 degrees F/ 38 degrees C). Our policy is that students 
may not return to school until they are fever free for 24 hours without the use of fever reducing 
medications. 

Key Facts: 

¶ Strep throat is an infection in the throat and tonsils caused by group A Streptococcus 
bacteria (called "group A Strep"). 

¶ A medical test by your clinician is needed to tell if you have Strep throat. 
¶ People with Strep throat should stay home from work, school, or daycare until they have 

taken antibiotics for at least 24 hours. 
¶ Antibiotics ÔÁËÅÎ ÆÏÒ 3ÔÒÅÐ ÔÈÒÏÁÔ ÒÅÄÕÃÅ ÔÈÅ ÌÅÎÇÔÈ ÏÆ ÔÉÍÅ ÙÏÕȭÒÅ ÓÉÃË ÁÎÄ ÈÅÌÐ ÐÒÅÖÅÎÔ 

the spread of infection to friends and family members. 

For more information regarding ways to prevent and treat Strep throat infection, please contact 
your health care provider or your school nurse. You may also log in to Centers for Disease 
Control and Prevention website at https://www.cdc.gov/features/strepthroat/index.html. 

We can protect and strengthen our immunity by eating healthy and nutritious foods, taking 
daily exercise, sleeping 8-10 hours a night, reducing stress, and smiling daily. 

With a Sincere Heart for your Children and Christ, 

Belinda Manuel, RN, BSN 
Hernando Christian Academy School Nurse 
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International News 

The International students spent the day at Busch 
Gardens on Friday, November 10, 2017. The 
students were able to visit the animal hospital and 
see animals up close. They enjoyed many rides, 
shows of all kinds and great food. We had a 
wonderful day full of fun activities.  

 

 

 

Important Dates: 

 
December 6    Open Enrollment Begins for 2018-2019 school year 
 
December 8    Preschool ɀ K5 Christmas Play at 7:00 p.m. in Gym 

December 12 ɀ 14   Secondary Exams (Half day School Wide) 

December 15   Christmas Chapel (Half Day School Wide) 

December 18 ɀ January 2  Christmas Break (No School) 

January 3, 2018   School Resumes 
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"Loving Father, help us remember the birth of Jesus, that we may share in the song of the angels, 
the gladness of the shepherds, and the worship of the wise men. 

"Close the door of hate and open the door of love all over the world. 

"Let kindness come with every gift and good desires with every greeting. 

"Deliver us from evil by the blessing which Christ brings, and teach us to be merry with clear hearts. 

"May the Christmas morning make us happy to be your children, and the Christmas evening bring us 
to our beds with grateful thoughts, forgivinÇ ÁÎÄ ÆÏÒÇÉÖÅÎȟ ÆÏÒ *ÅÓÕÓȭ ÓÁËÅȢ !ÍÅÎȦ΅ 

~ Robert Louis Stevenson 

 

 Hernando Christian Academy 
7200 Emerson Road 

Brooksville, Florida  34601 
352-796-0616 

 
www.hernandochristian.org 

 

 


